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Circular Letter
30 November 2000


8/LCCE/87*
To Administrations of Member States of the ITU and 
Radiocommunication Sector Members participating in the
work of Working Party 8B of Radiocommunication Study Group 8

Subject:
Procedures for acknowledging all-ship digital selective calling distress alert relays, and improvements to digital selective calling standards

During development of the Global Maritime Distress & Safety System, it was never anticipated that the transmission of all-ship digital selective calling (DSC) distress alert relays would be a common occurrence. Consequently, procedures for coast stations acknowledging all-ship DSC distress alert relays were never clearly defined by Recommendations ITU-R M.541 and ITU-R M.493. Operators of coast stations have not acknowledged receipt of all-ship DSC distress alert relays in a consistent manner, and ship radio systems have not consistently recognized the various ways that coast stations have acknowledged these relays. The proper way of acknowledging these all-ship DSC distress relays is with an all-ships DSC distress relay acknowledgment. However, the number of such relays transmitted and the inability of certain radios to properly receive such transmissions precludes such an acknowledgment from being transmitted in response to every relay. 

ITU-R Working Party 8B will be considering changes to DSC Recommendations to resolve problems such as these. However, due to the need to be interoperable with the large number of DSC-equipped radios in use, changes to DSC standards of necessity must be limited in scope.

To resolve these problems, Administrations are urged to undertake the following steps:

1
Advise operators of coast stations to acknowledge the first all-ship distress alert relay received in response to a distress call, with an all-ship distress alert relay acknowledgment, in accordance with Recommendation ITU-R M.541 Annex 1, § 3.4.3 and Annex 4, § 1.4, and Recommendation ITU-R M.493, Figure 4b, using a format specifier of all-ships and an end of sequence (EOS) symbol of 122. Acknowledgments of subsequent all-ship distress relays should be made by voice or by an individual distress relay acknowlegment sent to the originator of the relay.

2
Advise manufacturers of maritime radios equipped with digital selective calling to ensure that ensure that received acknowledgements of all-ship distress alert relays, using an EOS symbol 122, are properly interpreted and displayed.

3
Report detailed problems discovered with the operation of digital selective calling.

4
Contribute proposals to the next meeting of WP 8B.

Administrations are requested to bring this Circular to the attention of manufacturers of maritime radios equipped with digital selective calling, and operators of stations capable of digital selective calling operation. 


Robert W. Jones


Director, Radiocommunication Bureau


Distribution:

–
Administrations of Member States and Radiocommunication Sector Members participating in the work of Working Party 8B of Radiocommunication Study Group 8

–
Chairman and Vice-Chairmen of Radiocommunication Study Group 8

–
Secretary General of the ITU, Director of the Telecommunication Standardization Bureau, Director of the Telecommunication Development Bureau







*  English only.
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